8-Oct-06
Proposals re grading of GCSE Modern Languages 

Recent Background

A meeting was held on 6th October between representatives of ALL (Association of Language Learning) and Specialist Schools Language Colleges Heads’ Steering Group, representatives of QCA and representatives of the examination boards. This was the culmination of a series of meetings, presentations and papers looking at the comparability of grading in Modern Languages exams.

Recent Context

The decision to make modern languages at KS4 optional and not compulsory has had a dramatic effect, and has become a political and media issue, with strong pressure to “take action to stop the reduction”.   A variety of actions have been proposed ranging from calls to make languages compulsory at KS4 through to KS2 primary strategy working its way through.

Nationally there has been a very significant reduction in the numbers taking GCSE French and German, and strong evidence that this reduction is not evenly spread across the ability range. 

The mandate of QCA and the examination boards is to ensure that “standards are maintained over time”.  This is an enormously challenging task and one which has a high public profile.

Comparability of grading

It is now accepted by QCA and the exam boards that pupils of similar prior/concurrent attainment will gain a lower grade in languages than most other subjects. The presented documentation is available at http://www.all-london.org.uk/severe_grading.htm

Because this difference is embedded historically, and their mandate is to maintain standards over time, a decision from the DfES is needed to change this.

Opportunity for change

 In the light of the crisis at KS4, there is now the opportunity for a change.  The very strong experience of modern language teachers, advisers and senior managers is that the discrepancy in grading is one significant negative factor in the decline.  Making changes here will not in itself solve the overall problem, but, to use a metaphor, will remove having a hand tied behind one’s back.

Proposal

That QCA, and thus the exam boards are mandated to ensure that the grades awarded in Modern Languages move to become comparable, on average, to those awarded in Mathematics. Different methodologies exist to measure the comparability (described in the papers), and these should all be used, so that the pupils of similar prior/concurrent attainment have a similar average grade in Modern Languages to that in Mathematics. 

This proposal should be treated independently of the many other ideas and proposals to deal with the issue of KS4 M.L.
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